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COUNCIL – 28 SEPTEMBER 2023 

QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 

Executive Summary 

The following questions have been received from a Member of Public.  The individuals who raised 
the questions have been invited to attend the meeting.  The relevant Portfolio Holder will be asked 
to provide a formal response.  

Question 1 – Karen Woodhead 

“Why does the pool in park have to close?” 

Supporting Statement 

“I am a disabled woman.  I go swimming every Monday and Friday.  I get there by bus as I don’t 
drive and not on a lot of money.  My surgeon has recommended me to go to help lose weight and 
ease my joint.  If this closes I will struggle to get to the nearest pool.  Please reconsider the pool 
for disabled people as it not our faults and feels like we are suffering for your mistakes in the past.” 

 

Question 2 – Gillian Bernadt 

“If alternative sources of funding can be found to fill the funding gap (and create a saving of 
£700,000 per year over the 4 years proposed, as a major element of the proposed Leisure service 
savings) would the Council be willing to maintain support to the Pool through existing contract 
management arrangements?” 

Supporting Statement 

“The proposed withdrawal of funding to Pool in the Park (PITP) will have a massive impact on the 
community, in terms of health, well-being and sports education & water safety. Consultation over 
the summer showed PITP to be in the top three services residents wanted to be retained, showing 
its value and the popularity of the Pools as a community asset. The Council clearly needs to make 
a saving, and the scale of the saving to be made, as outlined in the MTFS makes PITP, as a major 
part of the Leisure service savings, an obvious choice to cut (not withstanding the above 
community value). 

However It is unclear whether alternative funding sources have been explored to fund PITP.  It is 
proposed that further work is undertaken to explore funding alternatives that could maintain 
facilities while achieving short term savings, in the order of £2-3mllion to 2027/28.  
The question addresses whether, if the community, working with members and local businesses 
could raise the funds needed, the Council would be willing to maintain contract and management 
arrangements for PITP, for the period of 3 years, to enable the pools to stay open during that 
period?  After that the MTFS refers to a self-funding principle of delivery, which would need to be 
delivered at a reasonable cost to residents.” 
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Question 3 – Carolyn Edis 

“At the PITP swimming lessons are available for toddlers up to senior citizens. Water aerobic 
classes are beneficial for those who suffer from arthritis, joint problems etc. 

How confident are councillors that customers can be absorbed by Eastwood Leisure Centre 
bearing in mind that they already have a programme of lessons which may well subscribed?” 

Supporting Statement 

“I can attest fully to the benefits of swimming and water exercise. I taught at Woking pool at it 
was a privilege to see children and adults develop their swimming skills. 

The aqua aerobic classes and swimming sessions have been of benefit to me as I now suffer 
from joint problems. 

The Pool In The Park should not close…it will be a huge loss to Woking and its surrounding 
areas.” 

 

Question 4 – Colin Evans 

“One of the Council's main purposes is to provide public services and particularly to support the 
most vulnerable in our society.  As a voter and council tax payer, I would like to understand how 
you can justify closing down the Pool in the Park and other key services that support the wellbeing 
and health of our community - effectively turning Woking in to a 3rd world town, when there must 
be alternative routes in the short to medium term around re-structuring the debt of selling off 
assets?  The proposed approach is very draconian - effectively punishing our community in the 
short to medium term (and possibly for a lot longer) because of poor financial decisions made 
within past Council Meetings which many of today's councillors participated in!” 

Supporting Statement 

“My disabled son has attended Dolphins Club (at the Pool in the Park) for about 20 years and 
learnt to swim there and it provides a vital social dimension to his life.  Without the Pool in the Park 
there will be no club!  Equally importantly, many thousands of our children have learnt to swim 
there, so what is the Council's plan for 'todays' children learning to swim in the absence of a pool?” 

 

Question 5 – Trudi Reid 

“Can the council help facilitate a meeting between Freedom Leisure, the council, and a residents 
to develop a part community funded model for Pool in the Park so it can stay open away from 
Council Tax funding. There is enough support locally to organise community funding for this pool 
combined with a ticket price increase to save the pool from closure but residents need to 
understand how much hard cash is needed annually including maintenance costs.” 

Supporting Statement 

“I am a local mum with 3 children including one disabled child who has to swim daily and an active 
member of a local schools PTA.  There is huge public support to keep Pool in the Park open and 
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feel residents deserve a chance to save the pool.  I would like to combine with PTAs in all of the 
Woking schools to help deliver the community funded needed for Pool in the Park.” 
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